Troop Committee Meeting Minutes
Troop 312
November 2, 2020
Members in attendance: Mr. Heron, Troop Committee Chair; Mr. White, Scoutmaster; Dr. Thomas, Advancements; Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities; Ms. Lyon, Treasurer; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. Powell, New Scout Coordinator; Mr. Shelton; Mr. Clamp; Mr. Fuge; Mr. Law; Ms. Martin; Mr. Martin; Gage K., SPL; Collin S.
The meeting was called to order at 7:00.
Ms. McGregor, October Minutes
· Mr. Bebber made a motion to approve October's minutes. Mr. White seconded. Motion passed. 
Mr. Heron, Troop Committee Chair
· All meetings will be held at the pavilion until further notice.
· Mr. Heron will call Mr. Norris and Mr. Fultz for an update on Webelos Woods, as there have been no updates.
· The Court of Honor will be on December 1. We will forgo the meal and have only the ceremony.
· Mr. Heron has played with Scoutbook. Scouts should be more proactive and independent with their account balances.
Gage K., SPL
· There are several items missing from the shed, and there is no chance of recovering them. Mr. Powell will work with Collin S. to make a list of items needed for patrol boxes, and the boys will ask adults to donate specific items.
· The last campout went well. It was moved to Dreher Island.
· There was a recommendation that leadership think-out challenges (like food challenges) in advance.
· Mr. White will send Dr. Thomas the list of scouts and adults who attended.
Ms. Lyon, Treasurer Report
· Finances look good.
· Needs a cost and payment schedule from Mr. McGregor when it is available.
Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities
	Date
	Event
	Coordinator

	November 3
	No troop meeting (election day)
	

	November 14
	Webelos Woods
	White

	December 1
	Court of Honor
	Thomas with Law

	December 19
	Merit Badge Day
	Clamp

	December 15
	Troop Christmas Party/White Elephant Swap
	SPL

	December 22, 29
	No troop meeting
	

	January 22-24
	Beech Mountain
	Shelton/Norris

	February 9
	Troop elections
	White

	February 19-21
	Table Rock
	Martin

	March 6
	Planning Day, Saluda Shoals Park
	White

	March 19-21
	Gem Mining
	Norris

	April 23-25
	Rock Climbing Campout (TBD)
	Norris

	May 21 - 23 
	Edisto Beach State Park Campout
	Fultz

	June
	National Park Trip
	McGregor

	June
	Dreher Island Campout?
	

	July
	Camp Rainey Mountain
	

	August
	Shelton Farm
	Shelton

	September
	Sliding Rock (Asheville)
	


Mr. Powell, New Scout Coordinator
· 6 - 10 scouts from Pack 48 plan to visit the troop.
· A spring crossover is planned.
· There is an outdoor activity requirement for the incoming scouts. That could include a campout, daytime activity, or service project.
Ms. Martin, Fundraising
· Popcorn sales have ended, with few sales being made.
· Trying to get clarification on procedures.
· Scout store was closed for 10 - 14 days. 
Dr. Thomas, Advancements
· Will meet with Mr. Law at the scout meeting tomorrow.
· Scouts need to have advancement status in Scoutbook.
· They should bring their physical scout handbook to each meeting and campout.
· New invitations will be sent to everyone who has not created an account in Scoutbook. 
· Adults or higher-ranking scouts need to sign off on requirements.
· A cut-off date will be established for reviews prior to Courts of Honor.
Mr. White, Scoutmaster
· We need an updated list of merit badge counselors. The list and sign-up can be accessed through Scoutbook.
· If Webelos Woods is on for March 14, Mr. White asked for volunteers to attend, as he cannot. Mr. Heron and Dr. Thomas said they could attend.
Roundtable
Mr. Heron asked if scouts 17+ could drive their siblings to scout events. Scout policy says that scouts 17+ can drive themselves to activities, but only alone. To be covered by scout insurance, drivers must be 21+ to drive other scouts. Consequently, scouts cannot drive anyone else to activities, even if they are family. Scouts may drive siblings (or other people) to meetings only.
Ms. Martin was concerned about the lack of tent rain-flaps at the last campout, and suggested that patrol leaders check members of their patrols for safety. It was explained that all scouts actually had rain-flaps but some did not use them. The issue was addressed during last Tuesday’s scout meeting. 
Mr. Fuge said that since this has not been a normal year, patrol members need time with patrol leaders to review advancement and rank status. It would also be helpful to meet with new scouts to let them know what equipment is needed for scouting.
Ms. Lyon said that quartermasters need to keep track of equipment. Gage K., Collin S., and Mr. Powell are working on a system. 
Mr. Bebber informed the group that Mr. Ostergaard was injured and had surgery. He is heeling well.
Ms. McGregor said it was cold and time to go.
Meeting adjourned 8:28
Next meeting, December 7, 2020
Submitted by Angela McGregor
